December 11, 2019


A regular meeting of the Gridley-Biggs Cemetery District Board of Directors was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairman Joe Hughes.  Roll call of the board:

Joe Hughes, Chairman

Larence D. Hamman, Trustee

Pat Teague, Dist. Mgr./Board Secretary

Absent:  Jack Bequette

3.  PUBLIC COMMENT ON ANY AGENDA ITEM – OPEN OR CLOSED: 

4.  INFORMATION ITEMS:

     A.  District Manager’s Monthly Report:

           1.  Report on Pearl Harbor Program:  Ed Kawasaki and the VFW took care of this program so we really didn’t have much to do to prepare for it.  Attendance was small as there is only 1 Pearl Harbor Survivor in Butte County now and he was ill.


2.  Wreaths Across America Program:  The program was December 14 at 9:00.  We have been told that we will be receiving 800 wreaths – much of the increase in the number is due to the number that we were shorted last year and they are making that up.


3.  New Requirement for Sexual Harassment Training.  Governor Newsom signed SB778 requiring that all non-supervisory employees take 1 hour of training every two years beginning in January.  Kristin needs to do this and can do so on-line.  Jack and Joe also need to take the training this spring.


4.  Chico Enterprise Article on Ossuary:  (see article) – we did not authorize this article and most of the information was obtained from Butte County Health Dept.  


5.  Update on Veterans’ Niche Wall Addition:  The contract has been signed and the deposit made – work should begin in February.


6.  Update on District Website:  Pat reported she will be taking the training next Friday.

5.  BOARD DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS:  

     A. Proposal to Sell Plastic Vaults:  John Wilks of Justus & Wilks will no longer be selling concrete vaults – only plastic vaults.  Many districts are going to plastic vaults as they are easier to handle, less stress on the backhoe and can be stacked at the storage site.  Live Oak Cemetery has made the change and is very satisfied with them.  These vaults have come a long way – compression tested to 8,900 pounds with a 100 year warranty.  The cost is $257.40 versus $252.04 for concrete.  We will still have to order the double-depth vaults and sealed vaults from Cordeiro.  John had a few remaining concrete vaults at his business and I had him deliver them. 
Following a general discussion Larry Hamman presented a motion to approve selling plastic vaults.  The motion was 2nd by Joe Hughes.  All ayes, motion passed.

6. CONSENT CALENDAR:  

      A.  Approval of November 13, 2019 minutes:  Upon a motion presented by Larry Hamman and 2nd by Joe Hughes, the minutes of the November 13, 2019 meeting were approved as presented.  All ayes, motion passed.

      B.  Approval of December, 2019 Check Register:  Upon a motion presented by Larry Hamman and 2nd by Joe Hughes, the check register including checks 17462 to 17501 were approved; all ayes, motion passed.

7:  TRUSTEES DISCUSSIONS, QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS:  None

8.  ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business to come before the board, Joe Hughes presented a motion to adjourn at 9:10; the motion was 2nd by Larry Hamman; all ayes, motion passed.  The date of the next board meeting set for Wednesday January 8, 2020 at 8:30 a.m.  Meeting adjourned.

____________________________


_______________________________

Joe Hughes, Chairman



Pat Teague, Dist. Mgr./Board Sec.

